(This letter has been written to a recipient on 16. November 2008)




Dear, 


I wanted to write to you since I heard from the Blue House 
that you had been very alarmed by our letters. It has been 
difficult for me to write to you and I realized that it is 
easier now as our sending has ended, having myself more rest 
and time than during the last weeks and months, time which I 
needed in order to write. 

I would like to apologize that our letters disturbed you, that 
in the course of several letters you could not relate them to 
a sender, letters which you received at home and which felt 
threatening. As this project was dealing with notions of 
memory and commonality, the relation between the one and the 
many, when writing to you I know I am writing to you who out 
of many receivers has been hurt. I also know there is no 
legitimation or argumentation which makes it right that our 
letters have caused you such worries. That within the scope of 
reactions the many good ones do not legitimate one receiver 
being really disturbed. 

When I am writing to you I have to address the ambiguity which 
has been at play in the letters, and which also is addressed 
in some of them, which we, the three authors were constantly 
dealing with. It is this ambiguity and the choices we 
consciously took to preserve it, that did not eliminate the 
risk that the letters could have had the negative effect they 
have had on you. That makes my apology not in the least less 
sincere or less personal. 

We took the writing and the sending in this project serious, 
it has been nearly impossible for us to anticipate all 
possible reactions, it has been difficult for us to be 
assuring, while not being banal, to be close and personal, 
while not issuing a simplistic love-letter, to be disturbing, 
while not threatening. This has been an intense process over 
the course of months for us three authors, it has often been a 
personal question, an ethical question, as well as one of 
language, style and form. 

We took several measures before and in the course of the 
sending, with which we wanted to assure the receivers that the 
letters were not meant to be threatening. It has been a bad 
surprise to us, to learn that a few of the green announcement 
cards had gone lost. When we had the first sign of a reader
being disturbed by the third letter, we were writing, printing 
and sending as fast as we could within the limitations of the 
laggard ways of postal communication to re-assure the readers. 
There has been a number of people who we were in touch with 
concerning the reception of the letters, whom we spoke to and 
whom we even contacted to be in touch with other receivers in 
case they felt that might be needed. However their reactions 
differed very much, people encouraged us while some even 
complained about the second green card as they had enjoyed the 
letter’s anonymity and felt we were giving away their tension. 
The responses to the letters were as varied as are the 
readers. We have heard from people who pinned the letters on 
the wall and often walked passed them and read them over. 
Someone told us that he realized it was none of his ex- 
girlfriends writing to him because no woman had ever written 
him such intense love-letters. A woman called her ex-boyfriend 
after several years not having been in touch, being certain he 
was writing these letters to her and even after he had 
explained to her, that it was not him writing these letters 
she was certain that we had been informed on the circumstances 
of their relationship. He told me this being both impressed 
and surprised. My brother promised me any such letter would 
meet the waste paper straight. I received poems from Cyprus, 
as well as letters of people who told me with each letter they 
were missing me more. A youth friend of mine told me with an 
averted glance that she wonders whether I in fact do miss her 
that much. Sönke has been to the hairdresser recently where 
our letters laid on the table. 

I am writing about these different reactions because they all 
took place in this project and were possible in this project. 
The choices we have made were not easy ones, they were taken 
with much consideration, though we still may have been wrong 
in our assumptions. For me and for us to work on such a 
concept of space created in these letters has been important 
and never easy. 

As much as I wish our letters would not have distressed you, I 
would like to say, that to learn about your worries has had a 
strong impact on me, that it became part of the consciousness 
of this project and my own consciousness as an artist, that I 
am dealing with and that accompanies me. 

I sincerely hope you accept my apologies. 

With best regards, 
Inga Zimprich
